KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 14th July 2005

Present:
Councillors: Burton (Chair), Corazzo, Don, J Henson, Pote and Tebbutt




Tenant Representatives

Polly Becks – Counties T&R

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Roger Baker - Loddington

Moira Brown – Highfields TRA

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Brian Eldrige – Thorngate Street

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Mark Gudyer - Highfield Road

Adrian Ward

Tony Palmer – Dahlia Road

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Barry Woodcock – NET T&R

Elizabeth Marr

Sandy Ludwig – Sackville Street

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Also Present




John Conway (Head of Housing)




Brian Mew (Deputy Chief Executive)




Nigel Richards (Housing)




Anne Coulson (Housing)

Leona Crisell (Housing)

Clare Harper (Housing)

David Joyce

Bob Dillon

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

 05.TF.016
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Don, Pote, Tebbutt and Henson, Brian Mew and Josephine Copson.

05.TF.17
DECLERATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Burton declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing.

05.TF.18
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Ron Ainsworth, Roger Baker, Moira Brown, Vi Dillon, Brian Eldridge, Brian Kimpton, Susan Milne, Tony Palmer, Stephen Panther and Barry Woodcock.

05.TF.19
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on Thursday 9th June 2005 be approved and signed as a correct record of the Chair.

05.TF.20
MATTERS RAISED

Progress on Anti Social Behaviour

The Housing Manager for Anti Social Behaviour reported that Kettering Borough Council had been working very hard in partnership with the Police and intensive action had recently been taken in relation to a particular incident of anti social behaviour on Highfield Road.

Dahlia Road – Kitchen

It was reported that the surveyor had visited the kitchen on Dahlia Road, the tiles had been ordered and Tony Palmer would be kept up to date with progress.

05.TF.21
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS FORUM REPS


 
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

Councillor Don expressed concern that the Poplar Road parking had still not been completed after three financial years.  It was 

AGREED
that Councillor Hales would be asked to follow up this enquiry as she was the County Councillor for the area.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Kitchen in a property on Hertford Road

05.TF.22 
CCTV

Jeff and Nick Knowles from Enigma attended the meeting to give a presentation on the mobile CCTV camera.

It was reported that the cameras would be used in accordance                                            with statutory guidelines.

After discussions it was noted that the cameras would be used on a need to know basis otherwise they would not be effective.  The system would cost approximately £12,000 and would cover 80% of our needs and if any further equipment was to be purchased the Tenants would be consulted.  The cameras would be used to obtain proof of anti social behaviour and not as a deterrence.  It was 

AGREED
that the camera would be purchased and a general progress report would be brought to a future meeting.

 05.TF.23
CLIMBING TO THE STARS – BEST VALUE IN HOUSING

It was reported that a paper was circulated at the last meeting on Climbing to the Stars and this time a report was submitted to show tenants the points for each star rating.

It was noted that housing officers at Kettering Borough Council thought that the council was currently rated at one star and improving.

05.TF.24
REVIEW OF TENANT PARTICIPATION

The Key Lines of Enquiry and the LIBRA report were included in the agenda and it was noted that the report was to review the Tenant Participation service although some tenants felt that the report was somewhat critical of their role.

It was reported that the ODPM was impressed with the Housing Stock Options process at Kettering Borough Council and the Head of Housing assured tenants that the LIBRA report was primarily concerned with the Key Lines of Enquiry and the way ahead for tenant participation.

Councillor Don felt that we needed to recognise the commitment and achievement of tenants.

It was noted that advertisements for the appointment of two neighbourhood managers would be going out after the holiday period as no suitable candidates were found last time.  It was

AGREED
that the best way forward would be to implement an action plan for the actions outlined in the report.

05.TF.25
HOUSING TOUR

The Tenant Participation Officer felt that the 15th September would be an appropriate date for the next housing tour and suggested that Burton Latimer, The grange at Desborough, Lawrences Factory Desborough, developments in Union Street Kettering and supported housing in Princes Street Kettering would be appropriate places to visit.

It was 

AGREED
that tenants could suggest other places which they wished to visit. 

05.TF.26
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Garden Maintenance

· Litter Warden

· Fire Arrangements

· Depot – questions

· Reports from focus groups

05.TF.27
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Representatives for Forums

Councillor Don reported that the Chair of the Kettering Town Forum would like a representative from the Tenants Forum to attend the meetings.

The Head of Housing suggested he would find out who the representative was and if the position was vacant.

Computers

Brian Kimpton asked about the loan of computers to Tenant Groups.  The Head of Housing reported that one computer was being returned and that investigations on this matter were still taking place.  It was noted that Tenants Groups needed to be supported in an accountable way.

Bank Accounts

Stephen Panther wished to express his thanks to the Tenant Participation Officer for her help with finding a bank account for their tenant group.

New Tenant Contracts

Councillor Tebbutt asked how the new tenants contracts were proceeding.  The Head of Housing reported that in respect of the day to day basis it was working well.

Grants

David Joyce asked when they would receive their grants for this year.  The Head of Housing reported that proper criteria was needed for recognising support and that a working group was working on this at present.

05.TF.
28
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Ron Ainsworth had won the prize draw.

05.TF.29
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 9th September 2005. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.50pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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